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Beloved Community, 
 
 

As I sit in my office writing this note I am looking at my prayer plant which I can proudly say I have 
kept alive for more than 6 months now! While this may not seem like a celebration for some, for me, 
this has been a huge accomplishment! This plant has taught me patience and has reminded me that 
while we can sometimes think we know what something needs it is better to sit back and wait. Why? 
Because sometimes all something needs is a chance to do what it does best and let it be.  
 

Much like my prayer plant my own process to ministry in a new place is to sit back, watch, and listen. 
This is an important step to learning and understanding Trindle Spring, the people, the community, 
the history, and the culture. My ministry ideas will be more effective once I have this background 
knowledge to help guide me.  
 

That being said, there has been one change that has happened, and we are very excited for it! 
Beginning this fall as we kick-off our Sunday School year we are introducing a NEW class for children 
birth-preschool and their trusted adult called “Frolic”. This class is designed to be a self-guided class 
for child and adult to explore faith together. The class will be facilitated by a leader, but child/adult 
will be able to explore activities together at their own pace and based on their own interests that 
week. 
 

And for those who do not fit the Frolic class, we have a class for you! From Kindergarten all the way 
through our adult classes, Crossroads and Young at Heart, there is something for everyone on Sunday 
mornings and we hope you will join us! 
 

I am glad to be part of the Trindle Spring family and I look forward to continuing to get to know this 
community, all of you and your stories, and growing together as the body of Christ.  
 
                                                                                                                              Blessings,                                                                                            
 
                                                                       

                                                                                                                               
                                                                                   
                                                                                                                              
                                                                                                                             Director of Faith Formation 
 

 Trindle Spring Lutheran Church                                   September 2022 
 Mechanicsburg, PA 

MISSION STATEMENT- Claimed by God in baptism; Fed by Christ in worship; Led by the Spirit in love for    
                                                    one another and the world. 

 

The September 2022 Newsletter is dedicated to the Glory of God and in thanksgiving  

for family and friends, by Deb & Chuck Sterling. 
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Offering through Vanco On-Line 
 

Follow these easy steps:  
The summer months are here! This is a convenient way to keep your 

regular offering coming in to help the approved budget. 
 

1.Visit the church website at: 
www.trindlespringlutheran.org 
 

2. Click on the Donate Now button; 
 

3. Click on the Login/Create Profile 
button; 
 

4. Follow the onscreen instructions to login or create (for 
your first time) an online profile and to schedule your 
recurring or one-time contributions to the listed funds. 
 

5. For any questions, or for a demonstration of how to 
set your account up online, call Cheryl at the 
church office - 717-766-7091 Opt. 1. 

 

OUR TRINDLE QUILTERS  MEET   
THURSDAYS @ 9AM  

 
Join us in the education wing every 

Thursday. Everyone is welcome to join 

in on the fun. If you can pin, cut, piece, 

or sew there is something for you to 

do. Contact Lynda Farner if you have any questions.  

 

   TSLC Halloween Float  
Tuesday, October 11, 2022, 7pm 

 
This year the theme for the Trindle Spring Lutheran 

Church float is still being decided.  If you are interested in 

being a part of the float building, please let Pastor Aaron 

know.   
 

We are again collecting candy to help with this 

year's float:     

 

You can donate candy in the "tootsie roll" bins in the 

narthex, starting on kick-off Sunday, September 11th.  
          

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church 
Income & Expense Report (Operating Fund) 

 

 Income                                                        Jan.-Jul. 
         Offering                                                  239,875 

         Misc. Income                                            1,188 
(ie:Thrivent Choice, Community Aid,                        
Building Use, Donations, etc.)  

   Total Income                               241,063 
    

 Expense 
      Ministry to Others 
          Outreach Ministry                                 24,907 

          Evangelism                                                620 

          Parish Life                                             (5,758)  

Ministry within Our Congregation 

        Christian Education                                 5,209 

         Fellowship                                                     508 

         Keeping Our Church Safe                           - 

         Stewardship                                                 - 

         Worship & Music                                     4,408 

         Youth & Family Ministry                            945 

     Administration 

        Archives                              - 

        Property (building maintenance)                   56,583 

        Office Management (administration)            8,451 

        Salary/Support                                     119,633 

        Vision of Ministry                                        -         

                                                                      _______ 

        Total Expense                                      215,506          

                                                                         

         Net Income                                            25,557 

Finance Committee Members 
 

As Committees of the congregation are preparing 

their budgets to get ready for our annual meeting 
in November, the Finance Committee is meeting 

to begin their part of that process. If you are 

interested in serving on the Finance Committee or 

have questions about serving in that capacity, 
please contact Bruce Seagrist by email at 

bseagrist@verizon.net. 
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     NEW HOPE MINISTRIES FOOD COLLECTION   
 

Canned chicken, tuna or beef stew, canned fruit and fruit 

cups, canned vegetables, peanut butter. See the website 

for up to date lists for our Mechanicsburg Center. 

                                  www.nhm-pa.org 
                                                              

                                Food & Gifts collection total: 
 

                  AUGUST Food collection total -  106 lbs. 

                                   Non-Food items total - 47 lbs. 

                                   Backpack supplies - 21 lbs. 

There are grocery carts and also shopping bags 

hanging on a coat rack with a grocery list in both entry 

ways of church to help you remember to bring in your 

donations. Thank you for your faithful giving! 

 

TSLC COMMUNITY AID  
 Please drop off all clothing items in-person at the store 

(4833 Carlisle Pike, Mechanicsburg, PA) Be sure to give 

them Trindle Spring’s Partner # 10139, for credit (.06 

cents a pound). We receive a quarterly check which 

benefits Outreach ministries.  

Do you enjoy working directly or indirectly with      

Children and Youth? We have many positions that 

need to be filled to assist us in providing our current 

programs. See Page 9 for more info.  

Thank you,  

Deb Sterling, KYCS  

Cell: (717) 648-4299                            

ZUMBA  

*Every Monday at 6pm and every 

Wednesday at 10am! 
*Check the church calendar for any dates  

Lisa will not be here. 

Contact Lisa Lynch, Zumba instructor for 

more information.   
                   lisaloveszumba2@gmail.com 

COMMUNION ELEMENTS & DVD’S/CD’S OF 
SERVICES AVAILABLE 

 
Communion elements are available in the church office for 

those still communing at home. You can either pick up or 

we will drop off. Gluten-free is available. 
 

DVD’s and CD’s are available of the 9:15 a.m. service. 

Contact the church office to have one 

delivered to you every week with a bulletin. 

 

 

   
   TSLC SENIORS LUNCHEON 

     SEPTEMBER 19TH, AT 11:30 AM  
           SNAPPERS BAR & GRILL 

         120 E ALLEN ST., 
        MECHANICSBURG 

Church Council Nominations 
 

The nominating committee to discuss Church Council 

nominations will start meeting again soon. If you have an 

interest in serving on council, or if you have someone you 

would like to nominate, please contact the church office. 

(717-766-7091) 

SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS  
The Christian Education Committee is planning 

for Sunday School this fall! 

 Kick Off Sunday is September 11, 2022  

(Same day as our church picnic!) 
 

**If your child/grandchild (AGE 3 through    

High School) is interested in attending              

Sunday School this fall,  

please e-mail the child’s:  

           * Name *Date of birth * Grade attending  

                     for the 2022 – 2023 school year  
 

To: Cheryl Guinther at 

office@trindlespringlutheran.org  
 

 

We hope you will join us!! 

 

 

TSLC Cemetery Questions?- Email the Cemetery Association 
at: Cemetery@trindlespringlutheran.org 
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     TSLC COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS  

 
JUNE MEETING  
 

Newsletter Summary - TSLC COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS June 14, 2022 

 

Director of Faith Formation, call committee recommendation was made to extend an offer to Leanne Elliott as our 

Director of Faith Formation.  Leanne will be a rostered ELCA Deacon.  Motion unanimously approved by Council.  

Leanne’s estimated start date to be timed with the TSLC Vacation Bible School program. 

Historical Building & Property Analysis reviewed, task force of 5 people to be formed to create proposal to be shared at 

TSLC Annual Meeting in November. 

ELCA Congregational Discussions pending outcome of Synod Assembly and Church-Wide 

Financial Statements to be issued to the church membership around July 7, 2022. 

 
NO MEETING IN JULY 

 

Newsletter Summary - TSLC COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS August 9, 2022 

Historical Building & Property Task Force to meet and present recommendation and proposal to Council to be shared at 

TSLC Annual Meeting in November. 

By Laws to be reviewed by Council to be shared at the TSLC Annual Meeting in November 

Financial Statements issued to the church membership in July 2022. 

KYCS Policy Change to allow approved adults to be active attendee of TSLC for at least 6 months versus active members 

Christian Education Wing Makeover approved and funded by selected memorials to enhance the hallway and the 

classrooms to benefit the new class structure, the teachers and the students. 

Church Steeple – Property is reviewing options regarding the water leaks around the church steeple.  Recommendation and 

proposal to be presented to Council in October 2022. 

 
 

COUNCIL MEMBERS:  
 

Deby Lefin, President dlefin@comcast.net  

Mark Eppley, Vice President m.eppley@m-dtrucksales.com 

Jan Ingraham, Secretary janingraham@gmail.com  

Stef Eichelberger stef.eichelberger@gmail.com  

Deb Sterling dsterling56@msn.com  

Bill Book bookpine@outlook.com  

Joy Grant joygrant89@aol.com  

Cindy Duck clduckie@gmail.com 

Linda Glantz lglantz1971@gmail.com  

Ron Yerkes rwy100@hotmail.com 

Kristin Cleaver Kristin.cleaver@gmail.com 

Marty Baim bonboncoki@aol.com 

 

 

 
 

  

PARISH NEWS 

mailto:dlefin@comcast.net
mailto:janingraham@gmail.com
mailto:stef.eichelberger@gmail.com
mailto:bookpine@outlook.com
mailto:joygrant89@aol.com
mailto:clduckie@gmail.com
mailto:rwy100@hotmail.com
mailto:Kristin.cleaver@gmail.com
mailto:bonboncoki@aol.com
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FROM OUR DIRECTOR OF FAITH FORMATION 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
 
We have some vital dates quickly approaching as we kick off our 2022-23 program year. Please 
mark your calendars now! 
 

TEACHER ORIENTATION: Sunday September 4th, immediately following worship in the 
Fellowship Hall we will have a very brief (30 minute) orientation for our birth-12th grade 
Sunday School teachers. We will go over safety/security, mandated reporting, curriculum/
classroom overview, updates, and expectations. Please plan on attending!  

 
CONFIRMATION ORIENTATION: We will begin our first Confirmation meeting on Sunday, 

October 2nd from 3-5 pm, with an orientation/overview of the program. Parents, please 
plan on attending with your Confirmation student. Confirmation will meet on the 
following Sundays from 3-5 pm. 
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FROM OUR DIRECTOR OF MUSIC 

CHANCEL CHOIR RETURNS! 
 
      With fall soon upon us, we look forward to once again being led in worship by our Chancel Choir.  This choir 
is open to all singers ages middle school-adult, and we always love to have new people join us!  We will resume 
our weekly rehearsals on Thursday, September 8, 2022, from 7:30-8:30pm in the choir room.  Chancel Choir 
will offer special music for the first time this fall on Sunday, September 25.  If you have any questions, please 
contact Danielle Erdley.  We hope many of you will join us to make a joyful noise! 
 
BELL CHOIR - JOIN US! 
 
      The sound of the Bell Choir is always a wonderful addition to our congregation's worship.  This 
fall we are planning to have short term commitments so we can most efficiently use and share our 
ringers gifts.  If you are interested in being a part of the Bell Choir, please email Danielle Erdley so 
she can make sure you are part of the decision making process of when we will practice and play 
for worship!  New members are welcome and encouraged!  No prior experience necessary - we 
are happy to teach you!  
 
SUMMER SPECIAL MUSIC THANK YOU 

 
      I would like to take this opportunity to thank the many members of Trindle Spring 
who offered their time and gift of music to our worship life this summer.  What a joy it is 
to hear our church family members praise God through music!  I am so thankful that you 
all were good enough to say "yes!" when asked to share your talents!  - Danielle Erdley 
 
 

"MUSIC AT THE SPRING" CONCERT SERIES KICKS OFF OCTOBER 2 
 
    After a lot of dreaming and more than a few bumps along the way, we are thrilled to announce that as an 
extension of our music ministry and outreach to the community, we will begin hosting a concert series entitled 
"Music at the Spring." On Sunday afternoons 3-4 times throughout the year, we will host musical ensembles for 
a concert, open to the public and free of charge.  (Free will offering for the continuation of the concert series 
will be taken.) 
 
       Our first concert will take place on Sunday, October 2, 2022, at 4pm in the 
Sanctuary.  It will feature local performers "Dynamic Duo," Tyler Canonico and Daniel 
Forty.  Their performance will include duets for organ/piano, four-hand piano, and four 
hand and feet organ!  This first concert with also serve as a Dedication Concert for the 
new organ and baby grand piano in the Sanctuary.  We hope you will all join us for an 
afternoon of beautiful music! And be on watch for announcements about future "Music 
at the Spring" concerts! 
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PARISH NEWS 

GIANT GROCERY STORE CARDS  

“$CASH FOR CAUSES$”  BENEFITS OUR YOUTH! 
Giant Cards are available in $25, $50, and $100 denominations; checks made out to 

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church and cash are accepted. 

TSLC earns 5% of every Giant store card purchased and you still earn your gas/reward 

points! You can use your purchased card yourself at the Giant! For example, we get $5 

FREE MONEY on a $100 purchased card by you! 

 Blessing of the Animals 

Animals are an amazing part of God’s creation, and pets are an important part of our lives. Trindle Spring is 

hosting a “Blessing of the Animals” service on Sunday, October 9th. Details for this service are still being 

decided. Look for more information in the October Newsletter. 

SCHOOL KITS FOR LUTHERAN WORLD RELIEF INGATHERING. 
 START BRINGING ITEMS IN NOW AND PLACE IN 

 THE BINS IN THE NARTHEX. 
DEADLINE TO BRING IN ITEMS: SEPTEMBER 25TH 

  

The School Kit Project for Lutheran World Relief is being sponsored again this year by the Christian Education 

Committee. When you start your back-to-school shopping this month, please consider purchasing one or more of the items 

below to donate. Bins will be available in the Outreach corner to receive donations. Any questions, please contact Evelyn 

Vogelsong. Please see her contact info in the directory. 

 

Items needed for each school kit include: 

· Four 70-sheet notebooks of wide or college-ruled paper approximately 8” X 10½”; no loose-leaf paper 

· One 30-centimeter ruler, or a ruler with centimeters on one side and inches on the other 

· One pencil sharpener 

· One blunt scissors (safety scissors with embedded steel blades work well)  

· Five unsharpened #2 pencils with erasers; secure together with a rubber band 

· Five ballpoint pens (no gel ink); secure together with a rubber band 

· One box of 16 or 24 crayons 

· One 2½” eraser 
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PARISH NEWS 

                                                       SCHOOL BACK PACK KITS TO SEW  

We need sewers to sew the backpack school kits that have been cut out. Please pick up from the Outreach 

Center. Any questions, call Evelyn Vogelsong. Thank you! 

SUNDAY SCHOOL KICK-OFF AND CHURCH PICNIC!  
 
On Sunday, September 11th, we kick off a new program year with an exciting 
day full of activities. Of course, we have indoor worship (and livestreamed) at 
8am and our outdoor service will be that day at 10:30am.  
 

  Between worship services will be the SUNDAY SCHOOL KICKOFF CARNIVAL!! There 
will be a bouncy house, dunk tank, plenty of carnival games, and snacks too! Come and meet your 
Sunday School teachers and have a great morning with us. Then stick around for the church picnic 
after the 10:30am worship service. 
 

 The church picnic will start around 11:30am with a main dish 
and sides provided. See the sign up sheet on the bulletin board by the 

church office for different food items you can bring, such as veggies, 

fruit (cut up), desserts, or cake for the cake walk. We will have a few 

volunteers who will dish things out for lunch. Following the meal, we 

will join in playing Bingo, Cornhole, and a number of other games, 
including more activities for the kids. Bring your lawn chairs. 

   CARE PACKAGES FOR TSLC YOUTH AT 
HOME & AWAY FROM HOME 

COLLECTION DATES: SEPT. 4 - OCT. 9TH 
  
All donated items should be individual packages of 
personal-sized portions and placed in the designated bin, 
located in the narthex. 

Suggested Items: 

Hot chocolate packets, tea or coffee, 

snack-sized candy bars, granola/cereal 

bars, gum, Instant oatmeal, microwave popcorn, fruit 

snacks, Pop-Tarts, pudding, applesauce, crackers, 

cookies, pretzels Post-It notes, pencils, pens, 

highlighters, fun items such as bubbles, bouncy balls, 

etc. 

Please: no drink boxes or pouches as their weight 

increases mailing costs. 

We will gratefully accept postage donations. If your 

son, daughter, grandson, or granddaughter are in 

college at home or away from home, please make sure 

the church office has their current address. 

If you have any questions, feel free to contact Kristin 

Cleaver. 

  MEALS & TRANSPORTATION    
    MINISTRY AT TSLC 

 

We are in need of expanding our volunteer 

group for this ministry, so if you are 

interested in helping others by cooking a 

meal and delivering it, or giving someone a 

ride to church or to a doctor’s appointment, 

please contact Diane Boone at: 

proudmama823@comcast.net or 

717-432-8152.  

 

mailto:proudmama823@comcast.net
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TO ALL APPROVED ADULTS OF TSLC: 
 

Anyone who has updated their PA. Approved Adult clearances during 2020, 2021 or will be 
updating it in 2022:  

 
Please make sure that you supply a copy of your updated clearances for your file here at TSLC.   

To renew your clearances online go to: 
 

 Pennsylvania State Police Criminal Record Check -  https://epatch.state.pa.us 
 Pennsylvania Child Abuse History Certification – www.compass.state.pa.us/cwis 

 
Please contact Deb Sterling at dsterling56@msn.com  

with any questions that you have. 

 

HOW TO BECOME AN APPROVED ADULT: JUST 6 EASY STEPS 
 

1. Be active in the life of the congregation for six (6) months or more. 

2. Read and review the Child Protection Policy for TSLC. 

3. Complete the Approved Adult Application form. (This form is located at the KYCS bulletin 

board in in the Education wing hallway) 

4. Obtain or to get present copies of valid background certifications:  

       The Pennsylvania State Police Criminal Record Check Website information                    

                                               https://epatch.state.pa.us 

       The Pennsylvania Child Abuse History Certification  www.compass.state.pa.us/cwis 

5. Take your completed Application form and certifications and place them in the White KYCS 

mailbox outside the church office.   

     Your application will be reviewed and processed. 

6. As the last step in the process, a meeting with Pastor Aaron will be conducted. 

 

We are looking forward to being back together with some exciting new programs, BUT we need 

your help to support these events.  

 

>>>Please prayerfully consider becoming an Approved Adult to be able to work with our children at TSLC!<<< 
 

KEEPING OUR CHILDREN SAFE~ KYCS 

http://www.compass.state.pa.us/cwis
mailto:dsterling56@msn.com
https://epatch.state.pa.us
http://www.compass.state.pa.us/cwis
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PARISH NEWS 

 

 

   TSLC All Men’s Breakfast  
 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 10, 2022, 7:30 A.M. 
 

Join us for breakfast at the  
Middlesex Diner   

1803 Harrisburg Pike, Carlisle, 
All men of the congregation (all ages) are 
invited to attend for food and fellowship. 

 
 There is a sign-up sheet outside of the church 

office on the board.  
 

This has always been a well-attended         
group – plan now!! 

 

       Any questions, contact Steve Vogelsong 

   SECOND SATURDAY COMMUNITY MEAL 
 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 10, 2022   
4:00 PM - 6:00 PM 

 
 FREE MEAL FOR OUR CHURCH & COMMUNITY  

IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL 
 

YOU ARE INVITED! BRING YOUR NEIGHBOR! 
 
 

MENU:    
  

STUFFED MEATLOAF WITH GRAVY,  
BAKED POTATO HALF,    
PA DUTCH COLE SLAW,  

FRUIT COCKTAIL,  
 ASSORTED DESSERTS, 

COFFEE,WATER, TEA 
  

 

 

                                                                       SEPTEMBER 2022 BIRTHDAYS 
 
            Michelle Stauffer              Christine Cressler               Jennifer Lehman         Caroline Eichelberger                

            Jane Conley                                  Breslynn Kelly                   Marlene (Cookie) Eppley  Susan Kirkman                              

            Heather Cressler                           David Lefin       Mary Lou Kerstetter         Sid Deyo                                        

            Lisa Talton                           Allen Miller                           Gary Ingraham                  Stella Eichelberger                        

            Susan Cupp                           Stacy Rider                  Pam Crider                        Trisha Reed                                   

            Clark Eichelberger              Gale Seaman                      Molly Jones                       Myrl A. Hersh                               

            James Weaver                              Jill Myers                      Betsy Grigor                      Bob Lowstuter    

            Erika Sterling                               Glenn Koons                      Owen Reed                         Carlee Glantz                                

            Aiden Ebbert                                Judy Good 

          

 

Church Family, Take a moment and call two people on this list you don’t know to wish them a  

Happy Birthday!  

                                                         *Any names in bold are on the Homebound/Visitation List.*                                                                  
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     FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE UPCOMING EVENTS SAVE -THE- DATES! 
Mark your calendars/phone calendars now for fun fellowship events 

• September 11th - Annual Church Picnic 

• October 16th - Fall Hike and Hot dog Roast 

 

 

From the Fellowship Committee 

                 

           TSLC ANNUAL CHURCH FAMILY PICNIC 

                        SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 11TH  

11:30 A.M.– 3:00 P.M. 
                       BRING YOUR LAWNCHAIRS, BLANKETS,  

SUNCREEN, RELATIVES, & FRIENDS.  

THERE WILL BE GAMES AND ALL  

KINDS OF FUN FOODS UNDER THE TENT 

ACROSS THE STREET!    

                             

SEE THE SIGN-UP SHEET ON THE BULLETIN BOARD  

BY THE CHURCH OFFICE FOR FOOD ITEMS TO SHARE! 

VEGGIES/DESSERTS/WATERMELON/FRUIT 

CAKE FOR THE CAKE WALK 

 

     ICECREAM SOCIAL FELLOWSHIP FUN! FROM SUNDAY, AUGUST 7TH 
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Join The Shawl Ministry on October 9th, (not meeting on 9/11 due to the picnic) in the 
church lounge at 3:00 PM.  

 
Come to learn how to knit or crochet, come to work on your current project, come to help 

make plarn for sleeping mats, or just come for company and conversation.  All are welcome. 
As we work to reach out to share God’s love and our prayers, please let the committee know 

of anyone who would like to receive a shawl or a blanket. Call the church office, fill in a request 
form or contact a chairperson –  

                           Lynne Neibert, Sandy Breech, Maggie Strawser   
 
             Please consider helping The Shawl Ministry in the following ways: 

 
      If you are interested in helping our ministry by donating yarn - buy 3 or 4 skeins of one 
color.  We use Homespun, Red Heart or any 4ply yarn. We seem to be short on masculine colors so 
- grays, browns, dark blues, dark greens and cream colored would be great. If you would like to add 
2 skeins of variegated yarn to match the color and type of yarn you pick, we could use that as well. 
Drop by on the 100h, give it to a committee member or place the yarn on the counter in the 
Outreach Center and mark it for Shawl Ministry. (If you would prefer to donate money for yarn, 
you could give a donation to a member of our committee or to the church office.)  
 
     For those of you who place individuals on congregation prayer chains – if you would like 
your friend on the list to receive a prayer gift, please call the office or one of our chairmen  
 
     For those of you who have a friend or relative facing difficult challenges - Contact us if you 
would like them to receive a prayer gift from Trindle Spring.  
 

“Let the pleasure of  the Lord be on us. O, Lord, give strength to the work of our hands.”  Psalm 90:17    

         

             The Shawl Ministry 
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OUTREACH OPPORTUNITY 

OUTREACH NEWS – FRIENDS OVER FENCES MINISTRY 
 

Do you know someone who enjoys getting a card or a note on a rainy day, at a lonely time, or when they are 

feeling really down? Can you imagine the smile on their face when they realize that someone cares and is reaching out to 

connect with them, showing that God’s love can come in an envelope?  

 
       “Lord, when did we see you…in prison and not minister to you?” Matthew 25:44 
 

Friends Over Fences is a local organization that reaches out to inmates and ex-offenders to help bring God’s 

message of love and forgiveness to them while they are in prison and to help them successfully re-enter society with the 

emotional support and material things that they need to become successful after their release from prison.  

 

Although this organization welcomes any monetary donations and the donation of household needs, clothes, and 

other items, Friends Over Fences is asking our church for volunteers to write letters to someone in prison. After filling out 

the form below, John Langel, the Pen Pal Coordinator, will match you with an inmate who has requested a Pen Pal.  If you 

decide that it is a good match, you begin writing letters within the guidelines that are offered by the organization. The time 

commitment can be as little or as long as you are able. As a former Pen Pal, some letters were just short notes or postcards, 

and others were lengthy letters. Men write to men; women write to women. You are welcome to use the church address to 

write letters through, if you do not feel comfortable using your home address. There will be a church mailbox listed for 

FOF where you can check for any mail that comes in for you.  

 

Please consider joining this much-needed outreach ministry. Drop the completed form in the Outreach Mailbox 

OR email the below information to John Langel (Pen Pal Coor.) at: john@friendsoverfences.org. 

 
NAME_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS_____________________________________________________________________ 
   
                  ___________________________________________________________________ 
 
EMAIL ADDRESS_______________________________________________________________ 
 
PHONE NUMBER______________________________________________________________ 
 
YOUR CHURCH AFFILIATION _____________________________________________________ 
 
 

                  YOUR INFORMATION WILL NOT BE SHARED WITH ANYONE EXCEPT THE 
PEN PAL COORDINATOR WHO WILL GIVE YOU A NAME OR NAMES TO CHOOSE 
FROM. INMATES ARE VETTED FIRST BY THE PENPAL COORDINATOR.  
                                        
           Please let our Outreach committee know if you sign up to be a Pen Pal. 
 

TIPS ON WRITING TO A PRISONER 
Thank you for writing to a prisoner.  You must be a very special person.  Very few people would be willing to share their 

time with these men and women who have become the castaways of our society.  The fact remains - they are human 

beings. Loneliness is one of the greatest challenges they face each day.  Mail call may be the lowest point of their day, yet 

communication is essential in the rehabilitation process.  Studies have shown that those inmates who have folks on the 

outside taking an interest in them have a much lower recidivism rate than those who do not.  So, thank you for this selfless 

act which is more than the price of a stamp.  It is an act of faith - faith that you can reach out and make a positive 

difference in another person's life.  - Stephen Sands, Friends over Fences Director 
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We just wanted to say thank you for all the get well 
cards, and messages from the Hertzlers, during the 
surgery, and recovery time. 
 

Lenny is healing well, it will take some time as always 
with surgery. 
 

The members of this congregation are truly a blessing. 
 

Sincere Thank You!!! 
 

Lenny and Mary Zook 

Dear TSLC Church Family, 
 

What an amazing group of people you are! You love so 

well. I was overwhelmed with lovely cards, thoughtful 

sentiments of get well wishes and prayers, and meals 

too! If I had time to explain how perfectly that all fit 

together... I am glad this was a very short “bout” 

however now doctoring with the other “annoyance.” 

Glad to be on the mend. 
 

Thank you, to each one of you, who cares for me (and 

Peter) so well. 

 

Blessings and thanks, 
 

(Hugs) 
 

Cheryl Guinther 

Parish Admin. 

 

Sometimes God’s plans are different than the ones we 

have set for ourselves. Such was the case with my 

recent back surgery which resulted in the loss of the 

use of my left leg. I am now at Thornwald Home 

(Carlisle), trying my best to regain my mobility.  
 

Maybe God is trying to tell me to slow down, have 

patience, and trust that He knows best. 
 

The calls, visits and prayers from family, friends and 

everyone at TSLC have helped turn this experience into 

a blessing and has challenged by faith. God has 

prevailed. 
 

Thank you all for the prayers and outward gestures of 

concern. 

 

Brenda Wood 

Thank you Notes 

1 Thessalonians 5:16-18 

Rejoice always, pray continually, give 
thanks in all circumstances; for this is 

God’s will for you in Christ Jesus. 
Dear TSLC Church Family, 

Thank you to everyone who donated to the Backpack School 

Daze for New Hope Ministries. They served approx. 130 

children. There was pizza, cotton candy, popcorn and drinks 

for the children. The event was held on August 10th. 
 

We are so thankful that our church is so involved with giving 

in various ways to New Hope Ministries! 
 

Thank you so much, 
 

Carlotta Strohl, Liaison for NHM 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 
Trindle Quilters 
9:00 am 

2 3 

4 
LAST Worship @ 9:15 
am 
College Care package 
collection starts 
LWR collection 

5 
 

Labor Day 
Church Office 
Closed 
 
 
 
 
NO Zumba  

6 
Fellowship 
Committee 7pm 

7 
Zumba Gold 
10:00 am 
In Fellowship Hall 
 
 
 
 
 

Worship 7:00 pm 

8 
Trindle Quilters 
9:00 am 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

9 
 

10 
Men’s Breakfast    
7:30 am        
Middlesex Diner 
 
 

SECOND SATURDAY  
COMMUNITY MEAL 
4:00-6:00pm 
In Fellowship Hall & 
Take Out Available 

11 CHURCH PICNIC!! 
Worship 8:00 & 10:30 
am 
Sunday School      
KICKOFF 9:30 am 
Picnic 11:30am-3pm 
The Prayer Shawl 
Ministry does not 
meet this month. 
LWR collection 
College Care package 
collection 

12 
Newsletter Article 
Deadline for Oct. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Zumba 6:00pm 
Fellowship Hall 

13 
Church Council 
7pm 

14 
Zumba Gold  
10:00 am 
In Fellowship Hall 
 
 
 
 
 
Worship 7:00 pm 
 
 

15 
Trindle Quilters  
9:00 am 
 
HOSS’S 
Community Day 
for CROP Walk 
 
CPARC Employee 
Fair in the 
Fellowship Hall 
12pm-5pm 

16 
 

17 

Fellowship Hall 
reserved for a 
baby shower- 
Deb Bender 

18 

Worship 8:00 & 10:30 
am 
Sunday School 9:30 
am 
LWR collection 
College Care package 
collection 

19 
 
 
Seniors Luncheon 
11:30 a.m. 
Snapper’s 
 
 
 
 

Zumba 6:00pm 
Fellowship Hall 

20 
Property 
Committee 7pm 

21 
 

Zumba Gold  
10:00 am 
In Fellowship Hall 
 
Worship 7:00 pm 
 
 

22 
Trindle Quilters 
9:00 am 
 
Newsletter 
Assembly 
9:00 am 
 
Evergreen Phase III 
POA meeting 7pm 
Fellowship Hall 

23 
Youth away at 
ALiVE  

24 
Youth away at ALiVE  

25 
Worship 8:00 & 10:30 
am 
Sunday School 9:30 
am New Hope Food 
Blessing  
LWR collection ends 
today 
College Care package 
collection ends today 
Youth away at ALiVE  

26 
Zumba 6:00 pm 
Fellowship Hall 
 
 
 
 
Safety & Security 
7pm 

27 
 
Family Promise 
101 Trauma Class 
6pm 
 
Outreach Meeting 
7pm TBD 
 
 

28 
Zumba Gold  
10:00 am 
In Fellowship Hall 
 
 
 
 
 
Worship 7:00 pm 

29 
Trindle Quilters 
9:00 am 

30 Looking ahead: 
“Music at the 
Spring” coming up 
on Sunday, October 
2nd, at 2pm! 
Organ & Grand 
Piano dedication 
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October 2022 Newsletter  
article deadline is: 

 

Monday, September 12, 2022 
 
 

Assembly Date: 
Thursday, September 22, 2022 
    9:00 a.m. in the Y.A.H. Room 

 

Contact Information: 
 
 

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church 

14 State Road 

Mechanicsburg, PA 17050 
          

Pastor Aaron Erdley, Lead Pastor  

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt.2) 

Email: pastoraaron@trindlespringlutheran.org 
 

  

Director of Faith Formation, Visitation 

Leanne Elliott 

Email: leanne@trindlespringlutheran.org 

Phone: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 3) 
 

Music Department 
 

Danielle Erdley, Director of Music 

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 4) 

Email: danierdley@gmail.com  
 

Ann Kopacko, Organist 

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 5) 

Email: akopacko@verizon.net 
 

                                                                                    

                             Church Office 
 

Office Hours: Monday-Friday 

                9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.  
 

Cheryl Guinther, Parish Administrator  

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt.1) 

Email: office@trindlespringlutheran.org 

Website: www.trindlespringlutheran.org 
 

Go to our website for: 

 Sponsorships for:  

      Altar Flowers/ Bulletin/ Newsletter 
 

 Sign-ups for: Acolyte, Communion Asst., 

Greeter, Worship Reader 
 

 Sign up for online Giving through Vanco 
 

 

https://www.trindlespringlutheran.org/online-

giving.html 

LOWER SUSQUEHANNA SYNOD NEWS 

See the on-line newsletter W.E. News of the LSS on the 

LSS website: http://www.lss-elca.org/ and click on WE 

NEWS at the bottom of the page to sign up or to view past 

issues. 

WOMEN OF THE ELCA 

To find out more about what they are 

doing and how you can join, go to: 

www.lss-elca.org/congregations/ 

women-of-the-elca/ 

 
 

              
          OUR CHANNEL: WILLIAMTRINDLE 
           https://www.youtube.com/channel/   
           UCRh9GIcyJJg7BVb1UnERaTA 

 

 https://www.trindlespringlutheran.org/ 
 calendar--news.html 

Please contact the Parish 
        Administrator if you have    
       any changes/updates to your: 
 

         Mailing Address 

         Cell/Home Phone Number (s) 

         Life Events 

         Children going to college (Address!) 

         Adult children information! 

         Births/ Baptism requests/ Other 

 

 

                                   https://www.instagram.com/trindle_spring/ 

 https://www.facebook.com/

           Contact Information 
900 S. Arlington Avenue 

Suite 251B 
Harrisburg PA17109 
Phone:773-380-1700 

Email:LAMPa@lutheranadvocacypa.org 

mailto:LAMPa@lutheranadvocacypa.org

